
 

 

 

 

 

Ashwater Primary School 
Newsletter No.31 

Summer Term. 18th July 2023  
01409 211228 

admin@ashwater.devon.sch.uk 

Dear Parents, 

We are almost at the end of a very busy year. Yesterday, children should have brought home their re-

ports. These will have included results for any statutory assessments taken. A copy will be posted to 

parents living at another address, provided we have this. If you have any questions about the report 

please speak to your child’s teacher.  

Nut Free Zone 

Our school is a “nut free” environment. This is because we have a small number of children in school 

who have a nut allergy. If these children come into contact with nuts or products containing nuts, there 

is a strong risk of a severe allergic reaction (anaphylactic shock) which is potentially life threatening. 

We ask for your help in minimising the risk to these children by following these important measures: 

Please do not provide your child with any nuts or products containing nuts in their packed lunch or 

for snack. This includes peanut butter sandwiches and other spreads containing nuts such as Nu-

tella. It also means that you will need to check the ingredients of foods such as cereal bars, bis-

cuits, bread, Pesto and some desserts and snacks such as Kinder Bueno. Some products contain 

nut oil which is also restricted. As a guide, please look out for any bold print on the ingredients 

list that says the product contains nuts. If the packaging says “may contain nuts”, this is a smaller 

risk and may be included in the packed lunch. This rule applies for any adult in school as well as 

children. 

Please ensure that if your child has eaten something containing nuts before school (such as cereals 

or advent calendar chocolate containing nuts), hands and mouths are washed before they enter 

the school building. It is important that all parents carry out the requested measures to reduce 

the risk of severe allergic reaction. 

Please check and home-made or shop bought items sent in for birthdays, as gifts or for cake sales to 

ensure they do not contain nuts. 

Any product containing nuts will be removed and given back to you at home-time, but we will pro-

vide you with reminders of our policy in our newsletters to help everyone to remember. Your co-

operation in this important matter is very much appreciated. 

 

Aim High; Be Resilient; Take Care of Each Other  



Y 5/6 London Trip 

The children had a super residential trip to London, staying at the prestigious Harrow School. It was a joint Halwill, 

Ashwater & Shebbear Primary trip. The children showed exemplary behaviour at the school and when out and 

about in London. Many members of the public commented on how polite and sensible they were. There were 50 

children in the group and it gave them great experience of mixing in larger groups. Great preparation for second-

ary school. 



Y3/4 ‘Demon Dentist’ Theatre Trip 

Although the Beach Festival was sadly cancelled due to the weather, the children thoroughly enjoyed watching 

The Demon Dentist by David Walliams, performed at The Theatre Royal, Plymouth. Some children have said it was 

their first experience of theatre; so this was a very memorable trip. Thanks to Angler’s Paradise who gave us a do-

nation last year, this enabled us to reduce the cost of the trip. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staff News 

I am pleased to tell you that we had a very strong field for the Class 1 teacher position and have appointed an out-

standing and experienced teacher to the permanent position. Due to contractual obligations the teacher is not 

able to start until January 2024. 

We have been fortunate to secure Miss Katt Downes to teach the children in the Autumn Term. Miss Downes has 

extensive experience of Early Years and Year 1 and 2 and is in school today and tomorrow to meet the children 

and hand over with Mrs Cawsey. Miss Downes will be at the Open Evening today so you will have a chance to 

meet her. 

Open Evening and Summer Concert & Year 6 Leavers, 18th July 

Please join us after school today to look at your children’s work and meet the teachers.  

At approximately 4:30 pm we will have the Summer Concert and Year 6 Leavers event in the hall. 

Sports Day Wednesday 19th July  

Thank you for your patience regarding the change to Sports Day. The weather was not on our side last week and 

with no clear days other than the Wednesday showing on the forecast, we have had no choice but have a Federa-

tion Sports Day as we don’t have enough personnel to run two separate events simultaneously. 

We will now be having a Federation Sports Day at 1:30 pm at Halwill. As you will have seen from my letter shared 

yesterday, we will take the children over by coach at 11:00 to enable them to familiarise themselves with the 

track and procedures. I have spoken to them today and they are reassured and excited. Please order lunch as nor-

mal as is it will be served at Halwill. 

Parents and carers are invited to come and watch the children.  Ashwater parents are invite to park on site. 

Sports Day will finish at 3:20 and Ashwater children will be collected from the from of Halwill School. 

We will take the Halwill children inside as they have their Open Evening tomorrow. The Friends of Halwill School 

will be providing tea and coffee, for a donation. 

Swimming 

 
 

 

 

 

Year Groups  Dates  

Y R/1/2  20/07  



School Uniform 

Please donate second hand uniform to the office and we will put it out to sell on Thursday. We do encourage the passing 

down of items and buying second hand because we are very mindful of the cost to families and the importance of sustaina-

bility. 

If you are unable to find what you need second hand you can order new by completing this form and submitting to the 
office: https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/ashwater-primary-school/parents/uniform-ordering/ 
You will then pay via SchoolMoney. 

Here is a link to our School Uniform Policy:  https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/School-Uniform-
September-2022.pdf 
Our policy on school uniform is based on the notion that school uniform:  promotes a sense of pride in the school; engen-

ders a sense of community and belonging towards the school by promoting the ethos of a school providing a sense of be-

longing and identity, setting an appropriate tone for education. With this in mind, please consider the length of dresses, 

skirts and shorts for both boys and girls. These should be appropriate for school.  

Clubs 

Governors have reviewed the cost of Breakfast Club and the clubs after school. They are very mindful of the cost of living for 

families but also the impact to school budget. Currently these clubs are being heavily subsidised by the school and every 

penny we subsidise is taken from resources we could buy for the children. Therefore. Governors have taken the decision to 

increase the costs slightly. 

Breakfast Club will increase from £2.75 to £3. 

Clubs after school will increase from £1 per session to £2. 

These changes will be effective from September 2023. 

Breakfast Club will resume from Tuesday 5th September, please book in advance on the SchoolMoney app and no later than 

3:00pm the previous day. 

Clubs after school will commence week of 11th September, details will be sent out when we return. 

Wild Tribe 

Wild Tribe will commence Friday 8th September. Class 2 will have Wild Tribe in the first half term. On Wild Tribe days, please 

can children bring in waterproofs to wear over school clothes and wellington boots. If they don’t have waterproofs then 

some other long clothing to cover arms and legs (not jeans) should be sent in. 

PE 

PE days will be confirmed when we return. Please send your child’s PE kit and trainers into school and leave them here so 

children have them as and when required.  

End of Year 

This has been a fantastic year with many highs, including great sporting achievements, visits to the zoo, London and the the-

atre, the opportunity to sing at Exeter Cathedral, finally returning to the church for Christmas, even though we had to battle 

the ice and snow. And of course, an excellent Ofsted report as well as extending the age range of the school from 2-11, thus 

securing our school’s future. 

I would like to say a very special thank you to Mrs Cawsey, who is not leaving the Federation but is moving on from Class 1. 

You have been an outstanding teacher and driven up the standards and expectations for Pre-school, Reception and Key 

Stage 1. The children have made wonderful progress under your care and all the while being happy, smiley children. I have 

no doubt your legacy will continue. 

Our Year 6 Leavers, you have been a super group and it was privilege to spend time with you on the London trip. You per-

formed so well in your SATs tests. Keep aiming high in all you do and keep making us proud! 

I wish you all a very happy and safe summer. I look forward to welcoming the children on Tuesday 5th September. 

https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/ashwater-primary-school/parents/uniform-ordering/
https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/School-Uniform-September-2022.pdf
https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/School-Uniform-September-2022.pdf


Safeguarding at Ashwater 

The Safeguarding Team 

Designated Safeguarding Lead:     Attendance Officer:  

Mrs R Alford       Miss S Revers 

          Safeguarding Governor: 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead:      Mrs A Clark  

Mrs R Cawsey 

Miss H Frayn 



Dates for your diary:  

July 

19th    Federation Sports Day and Halwill Open Evening & Summer  

     Concert 3.45-5.45pm 

20th    Swimming Years R, 1 & 2 

20th    Year 6 leavers assembly 5.30-6.30pm  

21st     Last day of term 

 

 

Term dates:  

https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/halwill-primary-school/

parents/term-dates/ 

 

 

https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/halwill-primary-school/parents/term-dates/
https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/halwill-primary-school/parents/term-dates/


Primary School Parent Survey 

Summer Term 2023  
 

Dear Parent,  

 

We are South West Norse and currently provide your school lunches we would like your feedback on the ser-

vice so we can develop the offer and help children to make healthy choices at lunch time. The information you 

provide will help us to improve the service so that your child/children get the very best.  

 

Thank you for your time in filling out the survey. 

 

This survey should take around 5 minutes to complete.  

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=XM-

Z_W_cVkSWseh29RdlxhzVmw1Tk89LlTj659jhjQlUNUtMNUVaREpKVVRTWkZSUjVXTDhBTUxEUy4u  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=XM-Z_W_cVkSWseh29RdlxhzVmw1Tk89LlTj659jhjQlUNUtMNUVaREpKVVRTWkZSUjVXTDhBTUxEUy4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=XM-Z_W_cVkSWseh29RdlxhzVmw1Tk89LlTj659jhjQlUNUtMNUVaREpKVVRTWkZSUjVXTDhBTUxEUy4u









